MARINE CORPS LEAGUE
OUTER BANKS DETACHMENT #1264
THE KERN PITTS CENTER

Minutes of the detachment meeting on 13 November 2012 held at the Kern Pitts Center, Southern
Shores, NC

In Attendance were:

Dean Tyler Commandant

Pat Riley Adjutant

Dale Draper

John Jumet

Rick Lawrenson Chaplain

Doug Wendling P1O

Dan Beall

Leroy Spivey Jr. Vice Commandant
Jack Figura (New Member)

The meeting was opened by Commandant Tyler requesting Sergeant-At-Arms to secure the quarters,
post the colors, and lead us in Pledge of Allegiance and declare the meeting open for the transaction of
official business.

At the direction of Commandant Tyler, Chaplain Lawrenson opened the meeting with a prayer.
New member Jack Figura was sworn in and introduced to the Detachment membership.
Old Business:

Adjutant Pat Riley reported that the minutes of the 9 October meeting had been submitted and should
be posted on the Detachment website.

Paymaster Bob Messinger was not present so the financial report was not available.
The Detachment Financial Audit was successfully conducted in November.

The slate of officers was presented for the upcoming election:
Commandant Dean Tyler

Sr Vice Commandant  Pat Riley

Jr Vice Commandant  Leroy Spivey

Judge Advocate Dan Hudson

These nominations will be sent to the membership by Email or snail mail to be returned to the Judge
Advocate. The appointed offices will be named by the next meeting along with the results of the officer
election. Induction of elected and appointed officers will take place during the January Detachment
meeting.

Commandant Tyler recognized an October birthday for the following Detachment member:
John Jumet



New Business:

Commandant Tyler and Dale Draper discussed the Dare County Veteran’s Advisory Council meeting
and gave the Detachment a briefing on the purposes and goals of the Council.

Commandant Tyler explained that we will not participate in “Toys for Tots” because several key
members will not be able to work on the project. We intend to be back next year.

100 Years of Marine Corps Aviation will be celebrated at the Wright Memorial on 17 December.
Detachment members have been asked to participate. The Detachment Commandant read a message
from the Commandant of The Marine Corps commemorating the Anniversary.

The Detachment will donate $80 to the National Wreath Foundation (Sgt. Mac Foundation).

The Detachment will donate $100 to the Marine Corps League of New York to help with the Sandy
aftermath.

Chaplain Rick Lawrenson thanked the Detachment for the help that was provided during his recent
problems.

Commandant Tyler stated that if there is no further business, we will proceed to close.

The Detachment was requested to stand in silent respect for all Marines who have answered The
Supreme Commandant’s call to Detachment Everlasting.

The Sergeant-at Arms retired the colors at the direction of the Commandant.
Commandant Tyler requested the Chaplain lead the Detachment in closing prayer.
Commandant Tyler requested the Sergeant-At-Arms to declare the meeting officially closed.

Sergeant-At-Arms by authority of the Commandant declared this meeting officially closed until 11
December 2012 when it will be reopened for the transaction of official business.



